
From the President 
For hunters, the summer is a time for preparation 
and autumn is a time of action. Here’s my report on 
a summer full of 
successful events.   
 
Field Shoot:   Lew 
Barbera and Jim Fream 
have lead the 
resurgence of field 
shooting at Suffolk 
Archers.  Traditional and 
compound archers 
competed on nine 
separate Sundays 
culminating in a Club 
Championship round.  
 
Wild Game Dinner:   An 
outstanding event that 
exceeded everyone’s 
expectation. 150 
peopled dined elegantly 
on game harvested by 
our membership.  
Guests wanted to know 
“where did event 
chairman Bob Barbieri 
find a recipe for 
Kangaroo”.  Included in 
the festivities was a 
salute to our late 
President Mike Jones. 
 
Silver Arrow Shoot:  Since this event took place on 
September 11, it was dedicated to the victims of the 
terror attack.  After Bob Watterson led an emotional 
flag raising ceremony, 98 archers tested their skills 
on our 3D course.  All competitors took home a 
commemorative tee shirt. 
 
Hunter Style 3D:   David Giangano and Mike Matteo 
eagerly prepared to host their first 3D tournament 
when hurricane Irene forced cancellation of the 
event.   
 

SADMC:  Andy DeAngelis (chairman) and his sharp 
shooting gang accomplish what was thought to be 
impossible: culling nuisance deer with archery 
tackle.  Their recent success will surely result in 

future hunting 
opportunities for our club. 
 
3D:  All the recent 
improvements to our 3D 
course is the direct result 
of Chairman Mike 
Anderson’s hard work 
and imagination. Check 
out Target 9 the next time 
you visit the club. 
 
Work Day:   A 
hardworking contingent 
performed a myriad of 
tasks in an effort to 
improve the overall 
appearance of our 
facility.  Noteworthy is 
the installation of a bow 
hanger on the elevated 
(field) platform.  
 

At long last, bow season 
is finally upon us.  I wish 
all members participating 
in our great sport — good 
luck.              

— Tommy 
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Clockwise from top left: (1) Dakota & Mike Jones recite the Pledge. (2) 
John H______ and Josephine Zollo examine the raffle tickets. (3) Robert 
Schaefer announces the next winner as ____ picks the winning ticket. (4) 
SA members enjoy a bountiful feast together. Photos by S. Pierno. 



 

Over 90 shooters participated 
in this year’s Silver Arrow. 
Josephine Zollo won the 
50/50 and took home 
$118.00.   Thirtynine door 
prizes were generously 
donated, including the lottery 
scratch-off tickets that the 
Game Dinner Committee 
contributed.  Longtime 
member Tony Didio donated 
over a dozen third hand 
archery products.  Don Pecora  helped 
tremendously with the kitchen supplies and 
restaurant depot/bagel store.   Bob Schnorr 
manned the kitchen.    

A special thanks go out to my abused parking 
police: Chuck Barbato 
and John Ramage. Get 
used to it, boys and girls, 
as we have to park from 
the top on down. Even 
senior members like 
myself with one bad lung 
and heart problems have 
to!  Just allow for extra 
time to make the trek 
from the water tower and 
appreciate the journey 

through our club grounds.    

I would like to thank my registration crew 
Christin and Jim  Moynahan, Toni Gorgone,  
Jack D, and Ted Brengel.   Tough job but well 

done! The same thank you goes out to my 
Saturday crew  that cleaned and marked out the 
course.  A big thank you to Bob Scarfo, Tony 
and Chris Palotta, Tom Volz and el presidente,  
Jeff Dunn and Ted Brengel for your annual 
support.   

To the Board of Directors who went above and 
beyond  helping  Silver Arrow go off smoothly 
while the chairman was 
trying to catch his 
breath?  A big thanks to 
Ted  Brengel and  Linda 
Watterson for distributing 
t-shirts, sizing and 
listening to why they 
needed to get a second 
or third t-shirt for a cousin 
from Timbuktu??  Last, 
but not least, the s/a 
band,  Hal Rabin on bag 
pipes  played Amazing Grace and Cameron 
Carrella on the bugle playing a beautiful 
rendition of Taps while the mental defective, 
(me)  tried to raise the flagpole.  Flagpole slots 
are now marked.  (Hindsight is always 20/20.)   

Thank you for showing your moment of respect 
by removing your hats and placing your hand 
over your heart for a moment of silence.     

Thank You to one and all.   
Bob W., Silver Arrow Committee.     

     
P.S.  NOT ENOUGH BUNS! 
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Picture spending an 
evening filled with warm 
people, great food, and 
a great time.  

Well, that is how the 
Suffolk Archers Second 
Annual Game Dinner 

turned out. If you missed this night, you truly 
missed a wonderful evening. The dinner was a 
tribute to Mike Jones, who was not only a true 
friend, but also a trusted colleague that could 
always be counted upon. One highlight of the 
evening was when Mike’s grandson Dakota, 
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TRADITIONAL    
Jeff Milano  258 
Art Lipinski  242 
Josh Pierno  235         

 
MODERN  

Anthony Blasi 294 
Tom Carroll  282, 
Fred Menges 281 
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lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance in his honor. 
Mike was a man who was proud of his country 
and certainly would 
have been proud of 
his grandson that 
night. 

This year’s dinner 
was an even bigger 
success than the 
previous. What makes 
an evening like this a success? The people. 
Bob Barbieri pointed out, how off range 
camaraderie can be more important than the 
time we share at the club. Events like this are a 
chance for us to get together with good friends, 
and perhaps, a chance to make some new 
friends as well. It is this type of camaraderie that 
makes us stronger as a club and a community. 

Compliments to Chef Peter Mattheos, for the 
fine cuisine that made up the menu for the 
evening. The food was delicious. Chef Mattheos 
did an awesome job preparing such dishes as, 
Wild Hog Chili, Kangaroo Burgers, Shrimp 
Ravioli, Venison Ravioli, Clams, Mussels, Cajun 
Bear Stew, Striped Bass, and this was only the 
beginning. The aroma that filled the room was 
out of this world and enough to make your taste 
buds sing with joy. 

Everyone had a great time, and everyone went 
home with a prize. This year, there were more 
prizes to raffle off and even more fun. Prizes 
this year included: wine baskets, jewelry, 
Suffolk Archers memberships, binoculars, 
wildlife paintings, and so much more. Laughter 
and cheers could be heard from every table 

around the room 
as the raffle 
numbers were 
being called out. 

A very special 
thank you to 
everyone involved 
with putting this 
evening together, 

without their tireless efforts the Game Dinner 
would not have been possible: Bob Barbieri, 
Karen Kucherick, Sal Grecco, Rob Schaefer, 
Joe Lupo, and Tommy Carella. Also, thank you 

to everyone that generously donated the wild 
game and the prizes for the evening. 

In closing, I for one, cannot wait for the next 
Game Dinner, and many others there after. A 
good time, good food, and good friends, who 
could ask for anything more. One final note, 
anyone wishing to be a part of the committee for 
next year, please express your interest to Bob 
Barbieri, your help will be greatly appreciated. 

— Joe Anderson  

Women’s Day 
at Suffolk Archers 
 
Bows fill the racks, the practice range is littered 
with arrows and popped balloons hang from the 
target butts as happy chatter fills the air.  
Welcome to Women's Day at Suffolk Archers, 
and what a beautiful day it was.  Twenty five 
women came down and joined us on October 
2nd where they received hands on instruction 
and then got to head out with their new 
knowledge and enjoy our club.  As they made 
their way back towards the lodge for a hot lunch 
you could hear them sharing stories of their fun 
exploring the sport of archery.   

I would like to personal thank all the members 
who came down and volunteered their time and 
skill to help make this day possible. 
 

— Josh 
 



 
Hunter’s Pot 
Contributed by Joe Little 
Hunlock Creek, PA 
 

Pot Luck - 
Rabbit & Squirrel 
¨ 1 squirrel, deboned 
¨ 1 rabbit, deboned 
¨ 1 medium onion, sliced 
¨ 1 c. carrots, sliced 
¨ 1/2 c. almonds. slivered 
¨ 1 c. potatoes. sliced 
¨ Lawry's seasoned salt 
¨ 1/4 c. water 
¨ 2 tbsp. Port wine 
 
Place rabbit and squirrel in crock pot. Add 
onions, carrots, almonds and potatoes. Mix. 
Add water and Port wine. Sprinkle meats with 
Lawry's seasoned salt. Cook on low heat for 10 
hours. Baste often. 
 

Bear Stew 
¨ 2 lb. bear meat 
¨ 3 tbsp. Pillsbury flour 
¨ 1 tsp. First Choice salt 
¨ l McCormick bay leaf 
¨ 3 tbsp. Berio olive oil 
¨ 1 c. carrots (1/2" pcs.) 
¨ 1 c. diced potatoes 
¨ 1 c. sliced onions 
¨ 1 c. water 
¨ 1 bouillon cube 
¨ 1/2 tsp. McCormick pepper 
¨ 1 c. celery (1" pieces)  
¨ 1/4 tsp. bouquet 
 
Roll meat in flour mixed with salt 
and pepper. Melt butter and brown 
meat in butter and onions. Add 
remaining ingredients. Cover and 
cook on medium heat for 40-50 minutes or until 
vegetables are almost tender. 
 

 

The Hunters Lair  
Well, the hunting season is FINALLY here! This 
month’s article will be short  and to the point.  
 
You have done all your preparation for the 
season, got that bow sighted in, got your arrows 
setup with broadheads and double checked that 
they are razor sharp, and got your stand 
locations all ready to go. But DID you check 
your SAFETY VEST or 
Safety Harness?  
 
Manufacturers recommend 
that you replace your vest 
or harness every 5 years. 
READ THE LABEL on your 
vest or harness. There are 
many other safety devices 
on the market — LIFE LINE  and LIVE WIRE 
are among a few.  Check them out. We spend 
hundreds of dollars on other items but 

sometimes overlook safety.   
 
Get out and enjoy this hunting 
season; take a doe, and do your 
part to managing our deer herd.  
 
Be safe and make sure you 
return to your families unhurt.      
 
 

“GOOD LUCK!” 
 

Jack DiGirolamo,  BHCC  
(516)754-3549        

jackdee@aol.com 
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Tackle Tips 
 
Quick and Easy Food Plots 
 

Hey folks!  
   
If you’re like me and don’t have farm equipment 
available (or can’t afford it ) and you want to grow 
a food plot, try “throw and grow” seeds. In my 
case, my stand is in the middle of the woods and 
I can’t get there with machinery.  With “throw and 
grow” seeds, you don’t need to turn up the 
ground with a shovel unless you really enjoy 
spending hours digging up the forest (your 
choice). All you will need is a weed wacker and a 
bag of “throw and grow.” Cut down any existing 
weeds in your area right down to the ground if 
you can, then  throw down the seeds and let 
Mother Nature do the rest. This stuff really does 
work!  
 
You may need to repeat the seeding process 
every now and again until you get a thick growth 
of grasses that attract wildlife. Try it  — you will 
be pleasantly surprised! 
 

As always, have fun 
and be safe!  

— Fletch 

 

 

 
Trading Post 
NOTICE TO MEMBERS: This space is always available 
for FREE to those members who wish to swap, trade, or 
sell their archery equipment and/or provide notice of 
upcoming hunts. However, Suffolk Archers does not 
specifically endorse the products or hunting opportunities listed here.  
 
 

SPECIAL GUEST AUTHORS WANTED  
WON’T YOU CONSIDER CONTRIBUTING SPECIAL 
INTEREST ARTICLES TO THE NEXT ISSUE OF 
THE ARROW? THE ARROW IS AN IMPORTANT 
AND NECESSARY FUNCTION OF SUFFOLK 
ARCHERS. IT HERALDS UPCOMING EVENTS AND 
KEEPS MEMBERS INFORMED.  IF INTERESTED 
CONTACT: TOMMY CARRELLA 
CIRCOFILE@AOL.COM. 516-922-1848 OR  
JOSH PIERNO  GRNKNIGHT94@YAHOO.COM    
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The Arrow 
PO Box 8087 
Hicksville, NY 11802-8087 
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SUNDAY DEC 4TH IS THE LAST WORK DAY 
OF 2011. Range may be closed until 5 PM for 
the safety of the work  crew.  


